The Matter of Resistance

Our conference, The Matter of Resistance (organized by Joe Shafer and Sourit Bhattacharya), took place on April 29, 2016 at the University of Warwick. The conference sought to provide, in context of the contemporary struggle based resistances all over the world, an introduction to the appearances of "resistance" and "resistance studies" for a wide and diverse population. We invited keynote speakers who have long expertise in this field, both through personal research and public engagement - Prof Thomas Docherty (Warwick), who spoke on material theory and resistance, Prof Howard Caygill (Kingston University), who delivered a paper on the manuals of resistance from the Holocaust to current times, and Dr Priyamvada Gopal (Cambridge), who spoke on the role of the academic in today’s neoliberal university space. The unique topic of resistance itself, within a materialist yet interdisciplinary frame, successfully added to existing discourses and sparked several hot discussions among scholars and participants. 

We received an enthusiastic response from our open call for papers and selected a diverse lot. There were papers on comics, urbanity and resistance; resistant Baldiya theatre in Sri Lanka; performance and difference in stand-up comedy; participation/nonparticipation in the queer context in Romania; aboriginal riots in Australia; conflicted Arab borders and speculative fiction, and so forth, from a very diverse community of speakers, including the UK, South Africa, Sri Lanka, Australia, the USA, Romania, among others.

The approximately 80 attendees were engaging, asking questions, mingling with fellow participants and scholars, and enjoying the atmosphere. All of this could be possible because of the generous funding we received from the Humanities Research Centre, Research Students Skills Programme, Centre for Research in Philosophy, Literature, and the Arts, and the Department of English and Comparative Literary Studies at Warwick. We would like to particularly thank Mrs Sue Rae, centre administrator, HRC, for her invaluable suggestions and help, and Ms Heather Pilbin, academic administrator, English and CLS, for her endless support, care, and advice.
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